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Guelph Minor Baseball Association Inc.
5C – 100 Crimea Street, Guelph, ON N1H 2Y6

Phone: (519) 836-8771
Fax: (519) 836-7309

Website: www.gmba.ca 
* E-mail:  office@gmba.ca
Thursday January 10th, 2019 Board of Director’s Meeting Minutes

Time:  705pm

Members present:  Vicki Marshall, Iain Durk, Sean Staniforth, Harrison Young, Deb Raco, Cory Hanley, Heather Sutcliffe, Dave Shapka, Jeff Hoffman, Stefanie Mocuik, Rob Robinson, Jim Price, Shawn Malott, Adam Fanjoy, Brodie Richards, Mark Ferraro, Libby Malott
Members absent:  Koko Gillis

Approval of January 10th agenda:  motion- Rob Robinson, 2nd – Deb Raco, motion carried
Approval of December meeting minutes: Friendly amendment by Jeff Hoffman to take out “No longer putting sponsor names on t shirts” from Sponsorship minutes.  This was a discussion but a decision has not been made.  

· Motion to approve December meeting minutes with friendly amendment by Adam Fanjoy, 2nd – Harrison Young, motion carried

President’s Report – Mark Ferraro

· Cory Hanley’s son has been cleaning the GMBA office for the last year and has decided to step down.  We thank him for the job he has been doing.  Cory has been cleaning the office up until now.  Moving forward the Board members will be responsible for taking care of cleaning the office.  Libby and Mark will follow up with everyone with a schedule

· We will be replacing the toilet in the men’s washroom

· Stefanie Mocuik has been asked to stay on as Registrar with Intercounty for the year.  Intercounty has given us another seat on the ICBA Board so Mark has asked John Murray and he has accepted to position.  John and Stefanie will now both represent Guelph at the ICBA 

· Mark will be attending the President’s meeting at ICBA in February

Finance Report – Shawn Malott

· Expenses and revenue were discussed with the Board for October to December.  More revenue and expenses to come.  It is too early in the season to compare anything against 2019 budget.  If you have any questions or concerns contact vpfinance@gmba.ca
· Deb suggested we may no longer need the Monaris machine so Shawn will look into this

ICBA Report – Stefanie Mocuik
Constitution & Rules – 

· Only the OBA constitution changes re: housekeeping were approved.  Classification and call up rules will remain as is
· They are looking at rule changes that may be required due to new arm care rules including less innings at lower levels, larger plate at Mosquito, decreased entries for provincial and eliminations.  If we have any ideas, we are to let them know.
· Any ICBA rule change proposals are due for next meeting.  They are looking to change the wording around double headers for consistency. (Ie. 2 five-inning games)
· Junior division is coming back under the ICBA umbrella.
Awards
· Are going to continue with separate awards dinner and AGM.  This year’s awards dinner will be tied into the 100th anniversary celebration.  There will be more former ICBA members involved and looking into a guest speaker.  Awards gala will be Oct. 10 at Grand Valley Country Club in Cambridge.
· AGM will be in Woodstock this year.  Date to follow.
Protest & Discipline

· We won the Presidential Appeal.  Dale’s suspension has been lifted and erased from his record.  No other ejections carrying forward to this season.
· Talk about having an umpire supervisor position at ICBA.  Idea is they could act as a mentor and a communication liaison to the locals re: rule changes, etc.  Seems to be supported by all other locals so know we have to come back with what we would like to see in the job description and how that role could help us.
Technical
· There will be an arm care presentation on Saturday at the Best Ever along with a pitch count app demo.  Encourage people to attend.
· Intercounty has decided to make the use of the pitch count app mandatory this year for coaches to get a feel for it and see how the new limits would impact their decision making
· OBA is moving away from “offensive” division names so everything public facing will now only refer to the age (ie. 18U, 16U, 15U)
· Playoffs will now be listed as starting prior to the weekend due to issues that incurred last year and teams upset when they started prior to the Friday evening
Registrar
· OBA is moving to Central Registration.  There is now a button on the OBA website.  Since we are no longer with Goal-line or another STACK product, it will be a little more complicated so they encourage us to have a look at the process now.  Rep and HL player registration will need to be uploaded as they are basing our insurance on those numbers.  It will also tie into the arm care app.  Will be mandatory for 2020.
· Interlock update: WOBA Toros will be in the Bantam division playing Wednesday nights out of St. Mary’s, Simcoe will have teams at multiple levels, London will only have a PW team this year.  
· 100th Anniversary.  They decided on luggage tags for every rep player.  Should have them next meeting.
· Baseballs have been ordered and will be distributed at classification meeting.

Registration Report – Deb Raco

· The new Registration platform went live on December 31 and these are the registration numbers as of January 9th:
Rally Cap (2015) 
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Minor Mosquito
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Rally Cap (2014)
 6
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29

T-ball
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Minor Peewee
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Pre-rookie
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Peewee

 9

Minor Rookie
12

Bantam

12

Rookie

14

Midget

 0

· Working on a flyer to post on the site and to hand out at Stone Road Mall. It will hopefully have all the "Important Dates" as a reference for parents.  I am looking for set dates for the following:

· Pant return and exchange dates

· PRC dates

· Player and Coach clinics

· Select Tryouts

· Photo Day

· ICBA playoff dates

· Rep tryouts for September

· Equipment return dates.

· Currently, working on importing the Rep teams into the new site.

· There have been a few issues with the new platform and I am working with RAMP to get answers.

Rep Report – Brodie Richards

· The 2019 Rep Committee will consist of Brodie Richards, Rob Robinson, Sean Doherty, Cory Hanley and Dave Shapka

· A player has left the Minor Bantam T1 team and the spot has been filled with a player who attended Rep tryouts in September
· The Best Ever Clinics will have 30 coaches from Guelph attending January 11th weekend

· NCCP clinic dates in Guelph are set

· Rep uniform sizing dates are set for January 21-24

· There will be NO free pants this season

House League Report- Iain Durk

· House League committee will be booking up as many school ball diamonds as possible and will be assigning practice time to teams this season

· There has been an email sent to HL Committee requesting that a t-ball player play up in the pre-minor rookie division for the 2019 season.  Currently our rules state that no player may play up a division with out Board approval.  The player in question was granted their request to play up in the t- ball division last season from Rally Cap.  Executive spoke about this request and would like to see a criteria or check list made for this type of request.  

· An email was sent to the committee from the coach he played for last season which stated the player is ready defensively to play in the pre-minor rookie division

· There were three requests of this type last season and all were looked at individually

· Discussion within the Board believe this could be a safety concern as well.  The majority of HL kids will not play up as parents are content with the level they are at.  Most of this is not concerning whether the child is good enough but whether what we are offering is good enough.  We need to put work into our program at the younger age groups (4-6 HL players).
· We should not hold this player back because we do not have a current policy.  A criterion to evaluate situations like this one is needed through the Technical committee

· A motion put forth by Iain Durk to allow the player in question to play Pre-Minor Rookie House League for the 2019 baseball season.

· 2nd by Adam Fanjoy

· Motion carried

· A call for HL coaches will be coming soon so we can ensure there are enough available and still have time to recruit more if needed

Select Report – Jeff Hoffman

· There was a great response to the call for Select coaches.  There were 5 applicants for Mosquito Select!

· The Coach Selection committee for the 2019 season will consist of Jim Price, Stefanie Mocuik, Brad Daw and Jeff Hoffman

· Motion put forth by Jeff Hoffman to accept Robin Collins as the 2019 Midget Select head coach

· 2nd by Vick Marshall

· Motion carried

· Motion put forth by Jeff Hoffman to accept Joe Coady as the 2019 Bantam Select head coach

· 2nd by Cory Hanley

· Motion carried

· Motion put forth by Jeff Hoffman to accept Iain Durk as the 2019 Rookie Select head coach

· 2nd by Adam Fanjoy
· Motion carried

***At the Peewee and Mosquito divisions there will be recommendations for two coaches for a possibility of two teams depending on interest and ability those trying out.  
· Motion put forth by Jeff Hoffman to accept Jeremy Cooney as the 2019 Mosquito Select 1 head coach

· 2nd by Shawn Malott

· Motion carried

· Motion put forth by Jeff Hoffman to accept Jamie Crichton as the 2019 Mosquito Select 2 head coach

· 2nd by Cory Hanley

· Motion carried

· Motion put forth by Jeff Hoffman to accept Koko Gillis as the 2019 Peewee Select 1 head coach

· 2nd by Deb Raco

· Motion carried

· Motion put forth by Jeff Hoffman to accept Jason Coolman as the 2019 Peewee Select 2 head coach

· 2nd by Sean Staniforth

· Motion carried

· Considering the cost to run Select tryouts and that GMBA covered the cost in 2018, this year we have three possible options.

· GMBA covers the cost again or the cost is charged to each team or there is a fee per player trying out

· Discussion to charge each player a fee to tryout

· Motion put forth by Jim Price to charge $20 per player who attend 2019 Select tryouts.

· 2nd by Shawn Malott

· 11 in favour and 5 opposed with 1 abstaining 

· Motion carried

· This fee will be collected as cash at the door of Marden before tryouts start.

Tournaments Report – Brodie Richards

· The Rival Series tournaments have been registered on the OBA website.

· Room Roster has been set up and is running

· 22 teams have already signed up

Technical Report – Rob Robinson

· There are 30 Guelph coaches going to the Best Ever Clinic.  

· NCCP clinics are booked for February

· The Rep teams have started their winter work outs

Equipment Report – Vick Marshall

· Rep Uniform sizing nights are booked for January 21-24 with the 28th as an extra night
· Spirit wear samples will be available

Risk Management Report – Stefanie Mocuik

· PRCs and Declarations are now being done online

Grievance Report – Adam Fanjoy

· The 2019 Grievance committee will consist of Shawn Martens, Harrison Young, Kevin Grier, Leigh Anne Benstead and Jamie Killingsworth

· The committee is currently dealing with a grievance case

Special Events – Heather Sutcliffe

· Waiting on confirmation of Photo Day location booking from the City of Guelph and photographer confirmation from Edge Imaging representative

Open Items

· Nothing to report

Adjournment

· Motion put forth by Mark Ferraro to adjourn the January 10th, 2019 meeting at 907pm

· 2nd by Harrison Young

· Motion carried

Next meeting will be held on February 7th at 7pm.
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